


Rivers West Districts Volunteer Recognition Program Award Winner
Over-All Volunteer of the Year
Melvin Sawatzky - Cut Knife

Spanning over five decades, Mel Sawatzky has had a long and distinguished
record of service to the community and District of Cut Knife,
Saskatchewan.

Mel's achievements are many.
Volunteering his time as Firefighter for 24 years, and serving as a,
Councilor for the town of Cut Knife for 8 years.
Decades of involvement with the Saskatchewan Wildlife Federation,
including the Hunter Safety Education program.
Melvin was part of the coordination of the 2005 RCMP Musical Ride that
took place in Cut Knife.

Putting in over five decades of continuous volunteer time of the Board of
Trustees, Clayton McLain Memorial Museum in which Melvin Sawatzky
holds the Distinction of Life Member.

In 1971 Mel became the first Chairman of the newly created Clayton McLain
Memorial Museum. For several years prior to this, in the late 1960's, Mel, in
his capacity as Noble Grand of the local Oddfellows Chapter, actively
sought to assist Elizabeth McLain in establishing a Museum which would
house artifacts of great historical significance to Canada, associated with
the settlement of the northwest and the events surrounding the 1885
rebellion.

Mel shares his woodworking and maintenance skills freely. Retired from
his job as Town foreman Mel continues to patrol the town daily. Lending an
extra pair of eyes and helping hands in the community. Mel has always
been willing to help anyone who asks for assistance.




Rivers West Districts Volunteer Recognition Program Award Winner
Over-All Volunteer of the Year
Mary Ramsay - Cut Knife

Mary is a lady with the sweetest smile and the warmest heart. She greets everyone
warmly with a genuine interest in their lifestyles. She wisely contributes to
meetings and diligently pursues all of her responsibilities.

As a member of the Lady of Perpetual Health, Mary volunteers with fundraising,
cleaning and the annual poinsettia drive, along with being an alter server for 50
years.

Mary is also member of the Wardenville committee that organized and published
“Time Marches On’, a history book of the area.

She has been a member with Horned Hereford Association for 3o years, annually
hosting the Horned Heifer Tour at the Farm.

Mary was instrumental in converting the Co-op Store into the Bowling Alley with
many hours of renovations, cleaning and meal preparation. For 21 years Mary has
been working to keep the Cut Knife Country Lanes running smoothly. She is an avid
bowler herself, participating in local, provincial and national level tournaments.

Prior to COVID-19 Mary organized the local Hockey Draft fundraiser that included
serving meals to 8o to 100 players.
She is a 15-year volunteer of the Unity Music Festival and helps to organize, design
and sew costumes for the local Figure Skating club.

Mary is an avid painter. Her acrylics, which she modestly displays, are beautiful!
Her personal enjoyment is still living on her farm and offering help where needed.
Mary is truly an amazing Person!




Rivers West Districts Volunteer Recognition Program Award Winner
District Dream Broker - Service Provider of the Year
Battlefords Gymnastics Club

The Battlefords Gymnastic Club is most deserving of this award!
They have been a great organization to work with, especially during
these unprecedented times. They have continued to provide services

during the COVID pandemic by following guidelines and implementing
rigorous cleaning procedures.
To top it all off, the staff is so friendly!!

Most Dream Broker families do not have the means to participate in
programs that clubs like the Battlefords Gymnastics Club offers.
Regardless of the families' situation, students have a fair chance to

participate.

The club welcomes these families with open arms and has even gone out
of their way to make sure Dream Broker students can participate. They
do this, when needed, by changing procedures around payment or holding
a spot for a Dream Broker student to ensure they get into a class.
Natalie, who is the administrative person, is a joy to speak with. She is
enthusiastic about working with the Dream Broker students and truly

R \f/ . wants what is best for them.

I Ll E Thank you to the Battlefords Gymnastic Club for being a great example
a A of an organization that is welcoming to all!

Congratulations to all involved!






























